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zone and first aid area on the night. 
PLEASE NOTE - This is an alcohol-free event.  Parents 
are responsible for their children's safety at all times dur-
ing the event. In the event of poor weather, the event will 
be rescheduled for a later date. Please contact 
faceatapps@gmail.com if you have any questions. 
 
Facilities upgrades 
Over the school holidays, we commenced several projects 
to enhance and maintain our wonderful school. The    
interior of the hall was replaced, thanks to the fundraising 
efforts from the Colour Run. All Year 1 and 2 classrooms 
had new carpet installed and the exterior of the           
administration, PAC and art room were painted. We are 
currently also replacing the ramp at the front entrance. 
Other planned improvements this year include outdoor 
seating and landscaping.  
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Dear Antonio Park Families, 

 
Welcome Back! 
It’s Term 2 already and APPS is a hive of activity. There are 
engaging activities running all term, and in particular, the 
first three weeks are jam packed with fun. Today, the Year 
two students set off on a Community walk as a provocation 
to their Inquiry Unit about local history. The Year 1 students 
set their sights high with a trip to Eureka Tower as a part of 
their Unit of Inquiry into structures. On Friday, our        
Foundation students will participate in an incursion which 
will spark their creativity as they commence their Unit of 
Inquiry into toys. Several senior students will participate in 
an inaugural Girls AFL Gala day. Wow what a week! In the 
coming weeks we will continue the fun with a 3/4 excursion 
to the zoo. F-2 students will participate in our intensive 
swimming program, we have 3-6 Athletics day, a 3-6 cyber 
safety incursion, and our inaugural 3/4 bike education   
program. With so much on, remember to contact your   
parents liaison or classroom teacher for reminders or    
details. 
 
Curriculum Day 
On Monday, APPS hosted a Visible Wellbeing Professional 
Learning session with Yarra Glen and RIchmond Primary 
School, in our newly renovated hall. We spent the morning 
unpacking the SEARCH model which underpins the Visible 
Wellbeing Framework. This acronym stands for Strengths, 
Emotional Management, Attention and Awareness,       
Relationships, Coping and Habits and goals. In the after-
noon, APPS staff updated their First Aid training.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
APPS movie night 
A huge thank you goes to our FACE committee, who have 
organised a wonderful movie night for our community on 
Friday 5th of May. The cost is $7.50 per person (children 
of pre-school age are free.) 
Book via https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?
eid=1039552&  
Pack a picnic and head on down to the oval at 5:30pm to 
socialise, dance and grab some yummy snacks,  drinks, 
popcorn, lollies and ice-cream available for purchase. BYO 
picnic blankets/chairs and extra food if required. Movie 
starts at 6:30pm and event should conclude by 8:30pm. 
Funds raised will go towards landscaping and outdoor  
seating.  There will be a designated info booth, lost child 
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Parent payments 
A big thank you to the 8 out of 10 families who have paid their voluntary payments on time. These critical funds pay for all the consumables your child 
uses, resources for our Specialist program, as well as essential upgrades to technology, furniture and even air conditioning. If paying voluntary payments 
has slipped your mind, please follow the link below. If you would like to set up a payment plan, please contact the office. 
https://antoniops-vic.compass.education/Organise/CourseConf/default.aspx 
 
ANZAC day commemorations  
In the last week of Term1, our school leaders met students from across Victoria and laid a wreath at the Shrine of Remembrance and the Eternal Flame, 
to commemorate ANZAC day. They also attended the dawn service at Halliday Park on ANZAC day. APPS is very proud to be represented by such out-
standing student leaders. 
 
Have a great week, 
 
Carly, Annette and Scott 

https://antoniops-vic.compass.education/Organise/CourseConf/default.aspx


 

Visible Wellbeing 
 
This year staff have begun Visible Wellbeing (VWB) training. The training is broken into a set of six modules Last term we were trained to use the 
Strengths module. A strength is defined as a positive quality/talent that is energising, that we choose to use and that we perform 
well.  Strengths help us match ourselves and other people to our environments, and allows us to better meet challenges by utilising those qualities 
where we can be our best selves.  
 
This Term, APPS teachers are using the strength practice across the school. Students in Grades 3-6 are completing the Junior VIA Character 
strength survey to identify their top strengths. They will then be encouraged to think about how to utilise these to maximise their learning and    
wellbeing. Students in Foundation to Grade Two are learning about different character strengths to assist with identifying their own personal 
strength and later in the term will become ‘Strength Spotters.’ 
 
Strengths are a great tool to use in families and when parenting also – Professor Waters’ book The Strength Switch is a wonderful place to start if 
you are wanting more information on how to use strength-based parenting in your homes! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Not long until our amazing Mother's Day Stall on Tuesday 9 May. To make this 
event possible for the kids we need some helpers! Dads, Grandparents, Carers, 
Mums. An hour of your time is all we need. Please signup below. 

https://signup.zone/nPYBEZspMcPHDNg4S 

https://signup.zone/nPYBEZspMcPHDNg4S


 

Indonesian News 

Introducing Sayembara Lisan 

This term students in Grades 3,4, 5 & 6 will be given the opportunity to participate in Sayembara Lisan. This is a state-wide Indonesian 
Speaking Competition. This prestigious competition is run by VILTA - Victorian Indonesian Language Teachers Association. Last year two of 

our own students excelled gaining 1st and 3rd places respectively for their age groups.  

The competition features simple questions and instructions that students should be familiar with.  
In addition students from Grades 3 & 4 will recite a poem. Students from Grades 5 & 6 will be asked to respond to a number of  questions 

related to a picture prompt. We will be covering the material in class and there is no cost involved.  
 
Interested students will register and practice with Ibu Rose during Weeks 1,2 and 3 of Term 2.  
Students from Grades 3 and 4 will get the opportunity to polish their speaking skills on Mondays and Wednesdays at recess times. Students 

from Grades 5 & 6 will have additional practice time on Tuesdays and Thursdays at recess time.  
 
The first round of competition will be held at school during Week 4.  Bu Dowling who is an Indonesian teacher from Marlborough P.S will visit 

our school to judge students as part of the Maroondah region. 
With any luck select students will be chosen to represent Antonio Park at the state finals on Saturday 22nd July.  
 
Leading on from this an award ceremony will be held on Friday 11th August at a venue to be advised.  



 



 



 

Second Hand Uniform Shop 
We are very lucky to have two of our parents, Abby Steedman and Claire Walsh volunteer their time to operate our Second Hand 

Uniform Shop.  The shop operates in the foyer of the hall between 3:00-4:00pm  We thank you for all the wonderful donations of 

uniform items to enable our shop to operate.  We kindly ask that only second hand PSW items be donated as second hand 

Kmart/Target items do not tend to be in demand. 

 

Shop dates will be kept up to date in the newsletter. 

 

Our next shop dates are:  

29th May 
19th June 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=school+uniform&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=Dap2DFhKP2QdiM&tbnid=P8jBHLHn4cKv8M:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fglossi.com%2Fgrade6LR2014%2F93560-school-uniforns&ei=wNxyU5yuLYOfkwXrlYHYDw&bvm=bv.66699033
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